Miscellaneous

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Division of Air Resource Management

Florida Department of Environmental Protection (Department) announces a Notice of Funding Availability (NOFA) for $59 million available for the purchase of electric transit buses to replace eligible diesel transit buses. As highlighted in the Beneficiary Mitigation Plan, the Department continues to focus on increasing electric vehicle infrastructure and encouraging the growth of electric vehicles as well as the related construction and manufacturing. Eligible public transit agencies will be awarded $900,000 per eligible transit bus subject to limits of available funds and the goal to award as many public transit agencies as possible. To be eligible, a public transit agency must purchase two electric transit buses for each electric transit bus purchased with grant funding. An eligible public transit agency that does not meet this eligibility requirement may still participate but will only receive a pro-rated portion of the award. Scrappage requirements will apply as specified in the Florida Beneficiary Mitigation Plan. Florida public transit agencies that wish to participate in this program should visit the Department’s webpage at: https://floridadep.gov/volkswagen to download, complete, and submit the application worksheet before Monday, April 11, 2022, 5:00 p.m. ET
